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April 2006

Mr Luke Downend

Lambeth Planning

Development Control

Phoenix House

10 Wandsworth Road

LONDON, SW8 2LL

Dear Mr Downend

11a STREATHAM COMMON SOUTH, PLANNING APPLICATION NUMBER 06/00638/FUL/DC_LD0/ AND 06/00641/CON

We object to the above planning application. 
The proposals will completely destroy the charm and living conditions of residents living on or around the proposed development site.
Conservation area status requires special consideration of the matters presented below:
Context, density and privacy

The houses in the immediate area are properties of character. The proposals are totally insensitive and out of character with the surrounding housing. The new house style is not in keeping with the existing period house character.  
11a Streatham Common South will be demolished. A single storey building and a good example of its kind, its copper roof is unique in Streatham. The proposals destroy the profile and consistency of the frontage when viewed from the Common.

Ecology

The Streatham Common conservation area supports a wide variety of plants and many trees, some of which are prime specimens.  These would be lost to the neighbourhood.  
Traffic, parking and safety

Vehicle movements will cause disturbance to residents in and around Streatham Common South. The proposal turns what is currently a quiet sanctuary into an area of intense acoustic activity.
The access into Streatham Common South will cause risk to drivers and pedestrians which is already dangerous for long periods, particularly during the summer. Insufficient provision for car parking in the scheme will result in additional parking on Streatham Common South giving rise to an increase in narrow single vehicle passing, dangerous manoeuvring and risk to drivers and pedestrians 
Peaceful enjoyment
The construction of the proposed development will cause disturbance and annoyance in relation to noise, light pollution and atmospheric pollution over at least 18 months.  This will affect all residents in and around Streatham Common South.
Precedent

The area currently occupied by the garages behind number 12 Streatham Common South and Lewis’ Builders yard would provide a further opportunity for development taking the present application as its precedent with all the objections already listed.  This in turn may set precedent for infill throughout the Streatham common conservation area, the overall effect will be intolerable.
In summary

The proposed development we consider represents an over development of the site and is out of character with the surrounding development.  It is detrimental in terms of overlooking and loss of privacy.  
The safety of drivers and pedestrians will be severely adversely affected.

There will be more noise and easier access for criminals.  Families will be discouraged and move out and the quality of the neighbourhood will deteriorate.
Everybody loses apart from the developer.
There is a need to improve and protect the character of this established residential area.
Please reject the application.
Yours sincerely
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